
This week at St. Andrew's
Thursday, September 19, 2024

Welcome to St. Andrew’s Weekly E-mail Newsletter. In an effort to keep the congregation better informed
we will be sending out this newsletter on Thursdays to cover events happening at the church through the

following Wednesday. We hope you find it useful.
 

The Mission of St. Andrew’s Parish is to worship God, grow in discipleship, and share Christ’s love.
          St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, 2018

September 22, 2024

18th Sunday after Pentecost

The Season of Creation will be celebrated in liturgy, prayers and hymns
​at both services through the month of September

8:00am Holy Eucharist Rite I

Celebrant & Preacher: The Rev. Dr. Suzannah Rohman
Altar Guild: Marianne Pinkham
Eucharistic Minister/Intercessor: Martha Elliott
Lector: Jim Swan
Usher: Marianne Pinkham
Vestry Announcer: Jim Swan

The worship booklet for the 8am Sunday service is available by clicking here. 

10:00am Communion with Creation: Act

Celebrant & Preacher: The Rev. Dr. Suzannah Rohman
Organist: Sean Fleming
Choir Director: Linda Blanchard
Altar Guild: Sarah Monaghan-Houghton
Eucharistic Minister/Intercessor: Ann Kash
Lectors: Martha Elliott & Kay Liss
Ushers: Kelley Kash & Kay Liss
Livestream Operator: Bill Judd
Vestry Announcer: Kelley Kash

The worship booklet for the 10am Sunday service is available by clicking here. 

The 10am service will also be livestreamed to St. Andrew's Facebook page where it can be viewed live or
from a recording.

​You can get to our Facebook page by clicking here
You can get to our Website by clicking here

Season of Creation Events

https://files.constantcontact.com/8ee45c8d601/0504a36a-a0e6-403d-9439-50897aba1a17.docx?rdr=true
https://files.constantcontact.com/8ee45c8d601/4306e2f8-3c25-47cd-aa57-ac08d94dd198.docx?rdr=true
https://www.facebook.com/standrewsnewcastle/
https://standrewsnewcastle.org/
http://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&nav=9ae5f8d4-9a76-421b-960e-55791592c49d


St. Andrew’s will be celebrating the Season of Creation throughout September with the following events.
Everyone is welcome and heartily invited to join in:

9/22 (Sunday) noon: Labyrinth walk and Terra Divina contemplative practice: Carpool from the church or
meet us at the Edgecomb Congregational Church on Cross Point Rd. Bring a bag lunch. We will discuss
the practice of Terra Divina, a way to contemplate the holy in all things, and walk the labyrinth to center
us.
 
9/28 (Saturday): Workshop - Give Light: Spiritual Support for Climate
                                                 Engagement
10:00am – 3:00pm at Second Congregational Church, Newcastle
 
The Midcoast Unitarian Universalist Fellowship, Second Congregational Church and St. Andrew’s Earth
Keepers would like to invite you to participate in a workshop led by Rev. Fred Small entitled Give Light:
Spiritual Support for Climate Engagement. The cost of the workshop is $20. Please note: Registration in
advance for this workshop is required. Please contact the Workshop Coordinator, Jill Linzee at
jlinzee@comcast.net to register. For more information, please see the flyers on the ushers table in the
back of the church.
 
10/6 (Sunday): Blessing of the animals. Bring your animals (and plants) to be blessed during the
services. The 8:00am service will be held inside the church and the 10:00am service will be held outside
under the tent, by the river.
Month of September: Get to Church another way. Carpool, bike, scooter, boat – take a photo of your
“other way” and share it with us.

For more info, ask a member of the Earth Keepers team: Ann Creamer, Laurie Gray, Bill Judd, Kay Liss,
Marek Pruski, Lili Pugh, Sara Sandberg, Steve Ward

Memorial Service for Bob Gault
 
On Saturday, September 28 at 11:00am, there will be a memorial service for Bob Gault at St. Andrew’s
Church. There will be a reception in the undercroft following the service.

All Parish Work Day – Saturday, October 19
 
Please consider joining us on October 19 from 9am -1pm to help pull weeds,
prune, haul debris, etc. on our beautiful and growing church grounds. It should
be a good and rewarding time. There will be coffee and may be donuts. If you
are interested, please bring your favorite gardening tools, a rake and a tarp if
you have one.

Music Note for Sunday, September 22 at 10am

For the prelude on September 22, I will play "Rolling On" by Paul Halley. Halley is a Canadian composer
and keyboardist who was the organist and choirmaster at the Cathedral of St. John the Divine in New
York from 1977 to 1989, and a member of the Paul Winter Consort for many years. About "Rolling On,"
Halley wrote "I improvised the seed of this piece at a sound check for our Carnival show at the Cathedral
of St. John the Divine in 1988. Paul Winter loved it, and it developed into a short piano solo." -Sean
Fleming

Holy Women, Holy Men

Hildegard of Bingen
Abbess, writer, composer, philosopher, mystic, visionary and medical practitioner

 
On almost every day of the year, the Episcopal Church honors faithful followers of Jesus who went before
us. Every Wednesday at St. Andrew's during our Healing Eucharist, we remember one of more of these
Holy Men and Women. We take time to remember these people for three important reasons. First, they
deserve to be remembered. The people chosen for our calendar are remembered because they were
particularly remarkable followers of Jesus. The second reason we remember them is because in
remembering we are connected to Christians throughout time. And last but not least, we remember them
because in remembering we can learn how to be better followers of Jesus in our day and time.
 
This week we remember Hildegard of Bingen. Please click here to learn more about her.

mailto:jlinzee@comcast.net
https://files.constantcontact.com/8ee45c8d601/3a1aa96f-c0c8-42d3-ae1e-37c945068abe.docx?rdr=true


A Message from the Property Committee

Exciting Changes are coming.

At the August Vestry meeting, the Property Committee’s recommendation for new carpet and flooring was
unanimously approved. The Property Committee developed their recommendation after several months
of research guided by the following principles:

1. The selections should complement not compete with existing fenestration
2. In the Worship space the aisle treatment should visually connect the font to the altar
3. The Worship space selection should be distinct from the offices and hallways/stairs
4. In keeping with Earth Keepers concepts, the selected materials should be natural and renewable
5. The materials should be durable

The recommendations that resulted were the selection of 100% wool carpet and Maine sourced
prefinished red oak wood. The Worship space will receive Bloomsburg Caravan Tweed Dune, the
Hallways/stairs and 1st Floor office will receive a complementary color of Bloomsburg Caravan Grey
Shale. The Atrium and Library will receive Maine Traditions 2 ¼ “ red oak natural finish (prefinished).
Capozza Flooring out of Portland will do the installation. Funds for this project are available under the
capital improvements portion of the annual budget.

It is anticipated that the installation will begin in mid-September and proceed in four phases:

1. Phase 1 – Hallways and stairs: 5-7 days
2. Phase 2 – Offices: 2-3 days
3. Phase 3 – Atrium and Library: 2-3 days
4. Phase 4 – Worship space: 1 day

Samples of the materials are available for view in the Atrium.

Stewardship

Our weather is turning (a little) fall-ish and we are looking ahead to the months of October and November
when St. Andrew’s conducts its annual stewardship campaign. This may not be foremost in your minds,
but it is a time for which we should prepare. As a parish we need to reflect and pray about how we can
better serve the mission of our church in the months and year to come. Are there issues and themes that
are on your mind that we should consider as we move forward? Do you have ideas about how we ought
to conduct our stewardship campaign? Are you interested in joining the stewardship committee or serving
as a go-to person, ready to help in some way? If so, would you contact John Ward or Kelley Kash
(stasnew@tidewater.net) and share your thoughts? It will be a wonderful time to express our hopes, our
gratitude and our commitment of St. Andrew’s Church’s mission.

Coffee Hour
 
There are opportunities this summer to host coffee hours after the 8am and
10am Sunday services. The sign-up sheet is by the kitchen in the undercroft. If
you are interested and have never hosted before, or would like to sign up via
email, please contact Jim Swan or Sara Sandberg.

St. Andrew's Church Calendar

St. Andrew's Church calendar is available online. If you would like to access it, please
click here

Weekday Worship

Compline: Monday-Friday 8:30 PM
Zoom Meeting

Wednesday Healing Service: Wednesdays at 10:00am
Please note: This service will be moving to 11:30am on Wednesdays beginning October 2, 2024

https://73928993.view-events.com


​Meetings

Benedictine Group: 11:15 AM Wednesday
Zoom Meeting

Knitting Group: 2-4pm Fridays
All welcome: knitters, non-knitters and everything in between.
​Meeting in the Undercroft unless otherwise announced.

St. Andrew's Choir Rehearsal: Thursdays at 7:00pm. Please contact the choir director, Linda Blanchard
or the organist, Sean Fleming if you are interested in more information about the choir.

Intercessory Prayer List

“The Spirit helps us in our weakness; for we do not know how to pray as we ought, but that very Spirit
intercedes with sighs too deep for words.” (Romans 8:26)

 
We pray for those who are ill or with special needs:

Rob & Irma Hargreaves, Alan Hargreaves, Phil Bartley, Val Gorrill, Tom Belanger, Dick, Tyler & Christine,
Bruce & Julie, Cynthia Troxel, Nathan Hargreaves, Janice Roman, Shelby Owen, Peter Blanchard, Beth,
Dennis C., Drew Havens, Emily Goodspeed, Anne Ogden, Tony Sousa, Joanne Sousa.

St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church
PO Box 234, 11 Glidden St.

Newcastle, ME 04553
(207) 563-3533

E-mail: stasnew@tidewater.net
Web site: standrewsnewcastle.org

Rector: The Rev. Dr. Suzannah Rohman
Senior Warden: Sara Sandberg - Junior Warden: Kelley Kash

Clerk: Terry Marsh - Treasurer: Mark Freese
Organist: Sean Fleming - Choir Director: Linda Blanchard

Parish Administrator: Ann Kash
Ministers: All Members of the Parish
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